FACSIMILE COVER SHEET AND MESSAGE

Total number of pages including this cover sheet 1

Date WED 4-18-07 Time

To Hermosa Beach City Council

Fax number 372-6186

From James Lissner, Hermosa Beach, CA 90254

Voice number: (310) 376-4626

Venue: Council meeting of Apr. 24, Comm. from the Public

Subject: Revise Parking Requirements/Ratios, and Moratorium

Honorable Councilmembers:

I believe that in many cases our restaurant parking requirement of one space per 100 square feet is way too low.

When a new restaurant downtown, or an expansion, builds parking or pays for "in-lieu" parking, they provide or pay for one parking space for each 100 square feet of new floor space. Unfortunately, in Hermosa many restaurants operate in a way that allows that 100 square feet to hold enough patrons to fill 3 - 5 (or even more) parking spaces. As a result, each time a new space is built or paid for, it will represent a new deficit of 2 - 4 spaces. And those 2 - 4 cars will be parking in the surrounding neighborhoods, further and further from the downtown, spreading the already-bad problems of late night disturbance and no parking spots for residents.

Please study this issue, and consider a ratio of one space per 50 or 35 square feet for high intensity restaurant uses. And, since new projects are coming forward at a rapid pace, please place a moratorium on any new downtown restaurant projects until the study has been completed.

Thank you,

Important: The pages comprising this facsimile transmission contain confidential information from James Lissner. This information is intended solely for use by the individual or entity named as the recipient hereof. If you are not the intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying distribution, or use of the contents of this transmission is prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please notify us by relephone immediately so that we may arrange to retrieve this transmission at no cost to you.